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INVESTIGATION EXONERATES ROGERS'ELECTION
31 DENOMINATIONAL WO KNEES ILLECALLT REGISTERED

BY ROBERT M, TENERY
The investigation into alleged voting 

irregularities at the Houston Convention 
that was expected by liberals to cast a 
cloud over the election of Adrian Rogers 
has completely exonerated Rogers’ election 
and has left red faces in Demoninational 
offices across the Convention. Ever since 
the Houston Convention, there have been in
sinuations and open charges by the more 
liberal element of the Southern Baptist 
Convention that Dr. Adrian Rogers was elec
ted by fraudulent means and that there was 
widespread '’wrongdoing" by the Conservative 
men at the Convention. Charges appeared in 
the Baptist Press of massive bussing efforts, 
stolen ballots and big spending by conser
vatives in an effort to elect Dr. Adrian 
Rogers. All of these charges have been 
proven false. Registration Secretary, Lee 
Porter, who conducted the investigation, 
said he found "no evidence that the irreg
ularities uncovered centered around churches 
or messengers committed to a particular 
theological or doctrinal persuasion or lo
cated in any particular section. They 
were across-the-board type Southern Bap
tists." Porter further stated that his in
vestigation had uncovered no evidence of 
mass bussing of voters, and no evidence of 
stolen ballots. In his comments to the 
Executive Committee Porter said, "we must 
be careful of making reckless charges. 
Political activity is not illegal as such 
and is not in violation of Convention by
laws" .

DENOMINATIONAL WORKERS

The investigation revealed that 31 de
nominational workers were registered ille
gally. These workers came from Convention
wide, State or Associational Offices. 
Porter termed this "very sad". Two Profes
sors from Southwestern Seminary were ille
gally registered. This revelation has left 
a lot of men in the Denominational Estab
lishment (especially Editors) with egg on 
their faces. The investigation that they 
had obviously hoped would smear Adrian 
Rogers has, in fact, revealed wide spread, 
wrong doing among denominational workersi

There were a total of 284 messengers 
who should have not been registered. This 
includes 99 from churches with more than 10 
messengers, 26 from churches with less than 
10 messengers, 17 from mission churches, 
7 from churches which did not elect them,51 
foreign missionaries, 26 from newly consti
tuted churches, 4 from churches not in 
friendly co-operation, 31 who registered 
twice and 69 children not elected as mes
sengers.

Porter said that the 107 messengers who 
registered twice should constitute the sad
dest information in his report. These in
cluded messengers who had pre-registered 
and who had left their ballots at home. 
Others registered, not knowing that someone 
had already registered for them such as 
husbands, wives or pastors. Some register
ed again because they had lost their bal

lots or left them at their motel.

POLITICAL ACTIVITY

In my judgment, Porter said, "Registra
tion facts point to a ’get out the vote’ 
campaign". Of course, there has never been 
any denial that there was a "get out the 
vote" campaign. There was a conservative 
effort to encourage Conservative men to 
attend the Convention in greater numbers. 
Conservatives have stayed away from the 
Convention in droves in the past few years. 
There were many who believed that this 
should be changed.

Porter reported that approximately 200 
churches within 150 miles of Houston elec
ted messengers who registered on Tuesday. 
Through a sample survey, he confirmed that 
many of these came in small vans or buses 
and that 83% attended only the Business 
Sessions on Tuesday. It should be empha
sized, however, that 71% of them also at
tended the Wednesday Night Service in the 
Astrodome which was the highlight and the 
focal point of the Convention. It should 
be pointed out that there was absolutely 
nothing unethical or illegal about this. 
It is a common practice that people who 
live near a Convention city will attend 
in greater numbers. It isn’t every day 
that a layman gets an opportunity to attend 
a Southern Baptist Convention. Of course, 
Convention officials encouraged the bussing 
of people to the Wednesday night session of 
the Convention in the Astrodome and there 
were multiplied thousands who attended that 
session of the Convention who were not 
elected messengers. They attended at the 
encouragement of the Convention Leadership.

It is often true, even at the State 
level, that messengers will go to the Con
vention on a particular day when some item 
of great importance is going to be voted 
upon even though they cannot attend the en
tire Convention. There is nothing wrong 
with this practice and nothing should be 
done to discourage this practice.

Porter estimated that between 1,000 and 
2,000 sets of ballots were thrown away after 
the Tuesday afternoon session. Of course 
this is an estimate that is not supported 
by hard figures. But, it should be remem
bered that the ballots belong to the mes
senger who has registered and he can do as 
he pleases with them. While it is desireable 
that messengers stay in the Convention Hall 
and vote on every issue, it certainly is 
not illegal for a messenger to throw away 
his ballots when he has voted on the issue 
that iiipst concerns him. It doesn’t really 
matter whether ballots are dropped on the 
floor or carried home unused in a coat poc
ket. Thousands of messengers attend the 
Convention each year who do not vote on 
every issue oeiore the Convention. In fact, 
there are many messengers who vote on very 
few issues that come before the Conven- 
tion- UNNEEDED
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obvious that the investigation was not need-* 
ed. Lee Porter, himself, stated that the 
irregularities he did uncover are probably 
types of irregularities which have occurred 
in past years in the SBC Registration sys
tem. Any observer who has attended the 
Convention with any degree of regularity 
can confirm this.

Porter pointed out a need to"tighten"the 
registration system and redesign the mes
senger card so as to clarify some points. 
This could ">have been done without the in
vestigation. In fact, Porter had declared 
at the Convention in Houston that he had 
already decided to conduct an investigation 
with a view to doing this.

The saddest part about, the report is 
that it has been misquoted widely in the 
secular press. Two separate Associated 
Press releases which appeared in the Mor- 
banton News Herald were grossly distorted. 
The AP release which appeared locally and 
in the Washington Post stated that 284 il
legal votes had been cast for Dr. Adrian 
Rogers. Of course, this report was absolu
tely contrary to what Dr. Porter himself 
had reported. An Associated Press release 
from Raleigh quoted Editor Marse Grant of 
the Biblical Recorder as saying that "when 
he attended the Southern Baptist Convention 
in Houston in June he thought that some il
legal votes might have been cast for the 
Group's President". Grant was also 
quoted as having estimated that between 
$50,000 and $100,000 was spent on dinners 
and lodging by Rogers' supporters. Of 
course, this reckless and irresponsible 
charge is absolutely false. It implied 
that there was a great fund raising effort 
to send Rogers' supporters to the Conven
tion. This was not true. The people who 
voted for Rogers went to the Convention just 
like all the other Messengers. They were 
either sent by their churches or were on 
expense accounts from institutions which 
they serve. If the Associated Press quoted 
Mr. Grant correctly, he should have the 
Christian courtesy to apologize for these 
preposterous charges. If he was quoted in
correctly, then he should come forth with a 
clarification as to exactly what he did say.

BLACKEYE

The bottom line is that the investiga
tion gave Southern Baptists an unnecessary 
blackeye. It was obviously motivated by 
a sinister desire on the part of liberals 
to smear Dr. Rogers which, of course, the 
investigation did not do. Instead, it has 
made Southern Baptists a spectacle before 
the world at a time when the Pope's visit 
to the United States is receiving unprece
dented and positive media coverage, we 
Baptists have made a spectacle of ourselves 
over nothing. This kind of nonsense should 
stop. It is time to get behind Dr. Rogers 
and present him in the Press for the posi
tive, dynamic, spiritual leader that he is. 
He has stated clearly that he belongs to no 
one but Jesu^^Christ. Qualification enough!

TENNESSEE



A CANDID INTERVIEW WITH
PAIGE PATTERSON

BY CARL SINGER

The following is a candid interview with 
Paige Patterson, president of the Criswell 
Center for Biblical Studies, in which edi
tor Carl Singer probes the mind of Dr. 
Patterson regarding his activities prior to 
and during the Southern Baptist Convention 
in Houston.

Singer: Well, Dr. Patterson, the 1979 
Southern Baptist Convention is over, and 
you apparently are still in one piece. Were 
thre any surprises for you at the conven
tion?

Patterson: No surprises as such occured 
during the convention. My greatest aston
ishment in the whole thing is the extensive 
press coverage and the intense reaction of 
the state Baptist papers to an effort to 
involve a greater number of the people in 
the deliberations of the Southern Baptist 
Convention.

Singer: Were there any disappointments for 
you?

Patterson: My keenest disappointment would 
be in the willingness of some to misrepre
sent and misinterpret our efforts. Rather 
than face the issue, it is always much more 
convenient to attack motives or to con
struct straw men for decapitation.

Singer: What did you actually do? Did you 
organize a political campaign?

Patterson: How can you have a political 
campaign without a candidate? My initial 
involvement was as a resource speaker in 
several states in which concerned Baptists 
were meeting. Such meetings were convened 
by pastors who wanted to know if anything 
could be done to assist our denomination in 
recovering its doctrinal and evangelistic 
commitment. Gradually, these meetings in
creased in number, and a strategy emerged. 
I was never elected chairman because there 
is actually no formal organization. The 
strategy was very simple. Based upon the 
conviction that at least 85% of Baptists 
believe the Bible to be "truth without mix
ture of error," we began to urge people in 
every state to take an interest in the 
convention, to attend its meetings, and to 
elect officers who would represent those 
convinced of the full integrity and veracity 
of the Bible.

Singer: Then you never had a candidate? 
Isn’t it true that Adrian Rogers was your 
choice?

Patterson: There were three reasons why 
we could not and would not have a candidate:

(1) We were not a political party but a 
group of Southern Baptists concerned with a 
major issue. Any one of a hundred candi
dates would have been fine with us. For 
example, I never met Pastor Touchton from 
Florida, but we are thrilled to have him as 
a leader.

(2) Had we backed a candidate, he 
would have been subjected to the same kind 
of biased and vituperative reporting which 
Judge Pressler and I have received and to 
which Adrian Rogers himself was subjected 
a few years ago.

(3) No one tells any Baptist whom to 
vote for. Among our conservative men,there 
were many who favored one candidate, while 
others favored another. There was no un

animity, although clearly Adrian Rogers was 
the most popular.

Singer; How much did your concerned Bap
tists influence the election of Adrian 
Rogers?

Patterson: Adrian Rogers had to pray the 
matter through. Once he felt that he had 
the mind of the Lord, he allowed himself to 
be nominated. He would have been elected 
even if our people had never had a meeting. 
Our encouragement of the grass-roots con
stituency to come to Houston may have con
tributed to some degree to the first-bal
lot victory.

Singer: Many believe that Dr. Rogers was 
more closely tied to your efforts than you 
seem to indicate. Do you have much influ
ence with Dr. Rogers?

Patterson: We purposely kept all potential 
candidates at arm’s length from our efforts. 
We did not want to see any of them hurt 
through association with us. We knew that 
we might be thoroughly lambasted, and there 
was no necessity for hurting others in it. 
Dr. Rogers is a friend. However, you may 
rest assured that no one, least of all I, 
will tell Dr. Rogers what to do. He is one 
of the godliest and most saintly men I 
know. He will seek God’s will and do it.

Singer: Dr. Patterson, even if you did not 
have a candidate, many were apparently dis
turbed by what they denominated the "orche
stration" of the convention from the sky 
boxes. Do you have some explanation for 
that?

Patterson: The furor about the sky boxes 
amuses me. Some Baptists would gulp down 
the "camel" of departure from the New Testa
ment and strain and cough at the "gnat" of 
sky boxes. Objections to the boxes are a 
smoke screen of bitterness to avoid con
frontation with the truth. Furthermore, 
facilities management personnel of the con
vention were aware of our plans prior to 
the meeting. As for orchestrating the con
vention, my assailants ascribe to me a 
prowess that even Gabriel would envy. I 
don’t quite know whether to be flattered or 
amused. Do people seriously believe that 
anyone "orchestrates" a meeting of the 
Southern Baptist Convention? Or perhaps my 
critics know something experientially with 
which I am unfamiliar. Use of the sky 
boxes was initially an effort to secure ex
tra seating for messengers in what we er
roneously thought would be a packed conven
tion center. We thought we were helping to 
assure all messengers a seat during conven
tion business. All were welcome in the 
boxes, and many of those in opposition to 
our efforts visited there.

Singer: Another question concerning which 
the convention passed a resolution had to 
do with presentation of evidence foundation
al to your charges of a drift away from the 
historic Baptist position. You claim to 
have evidence. If so, why not present it?

Patterson: Many Southern Baptists have 
evidence. Myriads of pastors are aware of 
the reports of their sons in the ministry 
studying in schools operated by Southern 
Baptists. And there are momographs written 
by professors in SBC schools which are a

vailable for perusal. Those books will be 
obvious in their intent and content. How
ever, if we had been specific with our 
charges, such an approach would instantly 
have been construed as "character assassi
nation". In time, the executive officers 
and, if necessary, the trustees of the in
stitutions and agencies will have an oppor
tunity to view the evidence and act redem
pt ively. This is the proper approach. 
Should this fail, you may be sure that the 
grass roots SBC constituency will make the 
truth known, even on the convention floor, 
if necessary.

Singer: The convention also passed a re
solution about political activity. Is this 
a cause for concern?

Patterson: Indeed not! How I wish that I 
could have been the one to "second" that 
proposal. I would have suggested an amend
ment. The convention censured "overt pol
itical activity" and by a strange twist 
seems to have tacitly sanctioned "covert 
political activity". I decry both kinds. 
Two additional comments are necessary. 
First, the denominational media has yet to 
explain how it is that conservative Chris
tians meeting together to talk about mutual 
concerns and to develop ways to voice that 
concern constitutes "political activity", 
especially when the persons involved never 
even had a candidate, name, platform, or 
elected officers or officials. Second, 
the only chagrin that should be felt as a 
result of the resolution should be felt by 
some such as one past president who openly 
courted the presidency with meetings of 
pastors such as the one he held in St. Louis. 
That kind of politicizing is indeed repre
hensible.

Singer: Another criticism leveled against 
your efforts has been the ostensible inter
ference with the impetus of "Bold Missions 
Thrust." Did you imperil that cause?

Patterson: This is the most unjust and 
ludicrous charge of all. How asonishing 
it is to hear some who characteristically 
baptize very few in their churches pleading 
for Bold Missions. Furthermore, solidarity 
of doctrinal stance is never a hindrance to 
missions and evangelism., Our much indoctri
nated student body of 235 led over 1100 
people to Christ last year. The same is 
true in the churches who insist upon a per
fect book of revelation from God. They 
are the leaders in evangelism. The record 
speaks for itself. Furthermore these 
churches espousing strong doctrine do not 
have to resort to statistical manipulation, 
which includes padding baptismal reports 
with converts from para-church groups or in
stitutions which happen to be loosely af
filiated with or in close proximity to a 
particular congregation, in order to have a 
hundred baptisms as some pastors do. Frank
ly, this whole question is sufficient to 
raise a legitimate question about the in
tegrity of those who assail us for insis
ting upon doctrinal purity.

Singer: Judge Paul Pressler of Houston was 
attending the convention as a messenger 
elected by a church in which he held honor
ary membership. Some have taken offense at 
this. How do you answer these critics? 
What is your relationship to Pressler?

(CONTINUED ON PAGE THREE)



A CANDID INTERVIEW - CONTINUED
FROM PAGE TWO

Patterson: The judge has been a friend for 
years. He is the most astute lay theo
logian that I have ever known. As a fourth 
generation Southern Baptist, he has a deep 
love for the Lord and for our Southern 
Baptist people. As for detractors who are 
concerned about his honorary membership, 
they once again admit an appalling ignorance 
of SBC history. For example, in 1814 
Richard Furman had Judge M.B. Tallmadge 
from New York City appointed to the conven
tion as a messenger from his church, First 
Baptist Church, Charleston, South Carolina. 
Nor is this an isolated instance. Besides 
Judge Pressler was not the only messenger 
thus elected. A cursory check of seminary 
faculties and SBC agency representatives 
will reveal other such cases, many of which 
have been pointed out to convention offi
cials. Furthermore,when it became apparent 
that the Judge’s credentials would be ques
tioned, an attempt was made to turn in his 
ballots. This was refused with hostility 
by the registration secretary, who was 
scarcely impartial and objective in his 
role. The bottom line is that this is 
another smoke screen to avoid the real 
issue of TRUTH’.

Singer: Before, during, and since the con
vention, seminary presidents have avowed 
that there are no problems with their fac
ulties. They insist that their faculties 
teach in accord with historic Baptist prin
ciples. Are you still unconvinced?

Patterson: The history of higher educa
tion in America is a long, sad picture. 
Princeton, Harvard, Yale, Brown, Colgate, 
University of Chicago-all were orignially 
schools of theological integrity designed 
to prepare ministers for the work of the 
Lord. Look at them today’. Nor have our 
seminaries been free from such sorrows. 
Toy, Witsitt, the Southern thirteen, Elliot 
—these are just a few of the upheavals we 
have faced across the years. I do not ques
tion the sincerity of the presidents when 
they affirm the loyalty of their faculties 
to the Bible. However,the printing of num
erous statements antithetical to Baptist 
beliefs indicates that the presidents are 
not keeping up with what their faculties 
are writing. Recent publications from the 
pens of seminary professors

(1) advocate multiple and non Mosaic 
authorship of the Pentateuch,

(2) suggest that universalism is true,
(3) affirm that one is free to sign 

a statement of faith to which he, in fact, 
does not subscribe,

(4) insist that the death of Christ was 
not a necessity,

(5) propound the idea that the biblical 
metaphors must be replaced by new ones in 
order to communicate with modern audiences,

(6) deny that Jesus said many of the 
things attributed to Him by the authors of 
the gospels, and

(7) maintain that Jesus erred in that 
"he expected the consummation to take place 
in his lifetime."
Now that is just a smattering of what has 
been written in four monographs, three of 
which are published by our denominational 
press. Yet we are told,"our men are faith
ful". Many Baptists know better, and hun
dreds more are learning. We will not dis
miss this problem by simply ignoring it.

Singer: That last statement seems to indi
cate a continuing effort. Is it all for 
you, or do you have future plans for con
tinuing the controversy?

Patterson; I don’t like controversy. I 

pray God that a sweeping revival will stroke 
the hearts of us all, rendering further 
confrontation unnecessary. However, the 
Lord has called us to truth. Unless 
such a revival is imminent, our love for 
Jesus and for our denomination compels con
tinued effort. We have no intention to let 
up if it takes fifteen or twenty years. We 
are prepared to stay, to pray, to exhort, 
and to love until Christ and His Word are 
honored throughout our convention. I do 
wish to caution the thousands who are of 
like commitment against harboring bitterness 
and against devoting so much time to con
flict that we stop walking with God our
selves and cease winning men to Jesus.

Singer: The denominational press has pre
sented you almost as the enemy of the con
vention. How do you feel about that?

Patterson: It has not been pleasant. But 
accusations of this variety say more about 
the accusers than about the accused. 
Those who know me know my heart and my de
votion to our denomination. Furthermore, 
the Lord knows, and that is enough to con
tent me. And, what of the letter we re
ceive from churches which have decided to 
stay in the SBC due to our efforts?

Singer: Is this effort linked with the 
work of the International Council on Bib
lical Inerrancy?

Patterson: Dr. Criswell and I have both 
been active in the International Council 
on Biblical Inerrancy. However, this 
stuggle within our denomination has gone 
on for years. The ICBI grew out of such 
confrontations in many denominations, not 
the reverse. The ICBI is no more an ecu
menical movement than a Billy Graham crusade 
or the American Bible Society. Though I 
disagree with what some ICBI members teach, 
I join hands with them in affirming the 
truth of God’s Word.

Singer: Dr. Patterson, why do you feel 
that the inerrancy issue is so crucial? 
Isn’t the statement about the Scriptures as 
contained in the Baptist Faith and Message 
adequate?

Patterson: The Baptist Faith and Message 
statement is fine, but recent years have 
denomstrated the ability of theologians to 
disregard the obvious meaning of language 
and thus distort what is stated in the con
fession. This in turn demands further de
finition. Actually, the Baptist Faith and 
Message stipulates "inerrancy". "Inerrancy" 
is etymologically derived from "error" with 
a negating "in" appended, meaning "no 
error". The Baptist Faith and Message says 
that the Bible is "truth WITHOUT mixture 
of ERROR." "Without error" surely means 
inerrancy. So long as that is understood, 
I am content with the affirmation. Clever 
dodges such as "the Bible is not without 
mixture of error, but it contains truth 
which is without mixture of error" is the 
kind of interpretation which is becoming 
typical. If some refuse to recognize that 
Baptists originally meant that the Bible 
IS truth without mixture of error, then 
we must become even more explicit.

Singer: Certain innuendoes have been made 
to the effect that you are merely attempt- 
ting to garner support and students for the 
Criswell Center. Is that so?

Patterson: Smoke screen again. The issue 
is truth.’ Part of the truth is that Cris
well Center for Biblical Studies is train

ing more preachers already than all but six 
Baptist colleges and universities in the 
United States. We have ample students with
out using this as a recruitment effort. The 
issue is truth!

Singer: Is Criswell Center for Biblical 
Studies a Southern Baptist Convention school?

Patterson: If receiveing Cooperative Pro
gram funds has become the sine qua non of 
what it means to be Southern Baptist, we do 
not qualify. Of course, a local church 
would usually not qualify on that ground 
either. If having 98% of the student body 
and 100% of the faculty as members of Sou
thern Baptist churches and if supporting and 
giving to the Cooperative Program and if 
teaching Southern Baptist history,missions, 
and methodology and if believing in Jesus, 
the Bible, and a believer’s church entered 
by immersion is what it is all about to be 
a Southern Baptist, then I have an idea that 
we may qualify more than many who receive 
funds from the Cooperative Program.

Singer: Sometimes you and the school are 
labeled as ultra-conservatives? What is an 
ultra-conservative?

Patterson: Labels generally are most mean
ingful to the one who uses them. The terms 
of the hour seem to be liberal, moderate, 
conservative, and ultraconservative. My 
position is identical with that of B.H. 
Carroll, J.B. Tidwell, J.B. Gambrell, John 
L. Dagg, J.P. Boyce, A.T. Robertson, L.R. 
Scarborough, etc. If that is ultra-con
servative, then I suppose that we are all 
thus labled. I simply believe that every 
word of the Bible is true. Any conserva
tive believes that. A liberal feels the 
freedom inherent in the word to sit in 
judgment about what is and isn’t valid in 
the bible. The conservative does not feel 
that liberty. Both positions are worthy of 
respect, though obviously both cannot be 
right! A moderate is apparently a fellow 
who has no ultimate mooring, drifts with 
whatever is politically expedient, and de
serves sympathy rather than respect.

Singer: Dr. Patterson, you have been very 
patient in the interview. May I ask one 
final question?

Patterson: Proceed.

Singer: What is it that you and those of 
like mind and heart actually hope to accom
plish through your efforts?

Patterson: Carl, our ultimate goal is to 
see a vital, wholesome, missionary, and 
evangelistic emphasis returned to promi
nence among Southern Baptists. For example, 
even on the foreign mission field, the 
emphasis upon institutional missions is 
drastically increasing,while less attention 
is being devoted to field evangelism. Some 
seminaries overseas are as liberal in per
spective as could be imagined. All we 
want to accomplish is to see trustees elec
ted for institutions, board, and agencies 
who will "oversee" them by honoring the 
heart and mind of the constituency. In 
turn, we expect these institutions,agencies 
and boards to go out of the way to remain 
faithful to "the things most surely believed 
among us". We are weary of declines in 
baptisms. We do not want our young people 
who attend Baptist colleges and universi
ties to hear their pastors and churches con
tradicted and ridiculed. We want Baptists 
to be Baptists! God bless us all in it.

CARL SINGER



SOUTHERN BAPTISTS TH
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The nation's largest evangelical denomi
nation — the Southern Baptist Convention-- 
has long been the envy of other church 
bodies torn by women's ordination, homosex
uality, Biblical inerrancy,and other issues 
of the 70*s.

Somehow during these tumultuous years, 
Southern Baptist Convention (SBC) leaders 
have kept their denomination and their mis
sion program advancing. True, the number 
of SBC baptisms has declined slightly, Sun
day School enrollment has dropped, and small 
but significant numbers of churches have 
departed, but the denomination has continued 
to keep ahead of other mainline churches.

Now the unity of Southern Baptist Zion 
(13.2 million members in 35,404 churches) 
appears to be cracking in a struggle over 
what constitutes truth in Scripture.

The dispute that threatens to divide 
President Jimmy Carter's denomination is 
over interpretation of a single sentence in 
the SBC "Baptist Faith and Message," adop
ted in 1963 and used as the guideline for 
teaching in seminaries and colleges. It 
affirms that the Bible has "truth, without 
any mixture of error."

The dispute turns on two critical ques
tions: Is all the Bible truth — historical
ly, scientifically, and theologically? Or 
is only the Bible's doctrinal truth without 
error?

INERRANTISTS

For years SBC inerrantists have been 
denied an offical vote on their belief by 
skillful parliamentary manuvering by com
mittees and denominational leaders. In 
June, at the denomination's convention here, 
(Houston) they succeeded in getting inerran
cy before the body and won. Yet, through a 
mixup in official Baptist Press reporting, 
the interpretation was not passed on to de
nominational media. The inerrantists also 
won two of the three top elected offices 
and are now pushing to wrest control of 
the giant denomination from moderates who 
accomodate broader views of biblical truth.

Before it is over, the struggle is ex
pected to affect every facet of denomina
tional life. Hundreds of churches may leave 
the fold and scores of teachers and adminis
trators may be forced to resign or be fired.

Inerrantist leaders pastor seven of the 
SBC's ten largest churches and consistently 
lead the convention in baptisms of new con
verts. Yet most inerrantist champions have 
been on the outer edge of the denomination
al establishment. Few are chosen as trus
tees of seminaries and other agencies — a 
trend many believe is designed to keep them 
from ferreting out liberal professors.

Frustrated by this lack of influence 
and troubled over alleged liberal teaching 
in official seminaries, inerrantists have 
started three unoffical schools: Luther 
Rice Seminary in Jacksonville, Fl; Mid- 
America Seminary In Memphis; and the Cris
well Center for Biblical Studies in Dallas. 
Some also have interests in seminaries 
established by independent Baptists like 
Jerry Falwell of Virginia.

Inerrantists claim they are the real 
Southern Baptists, holding the beliefs of 
the SBC's founders. Opponents say inerran
tists want to creedalize the denomination 
and restrict soul liberty, a long-standing 
Baptist tenet.

To this, Paige Patterson - president of 
Criswell Institute -- replies: Liberty is 
"now construed as an enormous umbrella suf
ficiently large to shelter almost anyone 
regardless of his theological strip... Ei
ther we return to the affirmation of the
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perfection of Scripture or else there is 
death in the pot ... Prophetic voices in 
our Southern Baptist Zion are not on a 
witch hunt nor are they disloyal indepen
dents ... they just want to limit the expo
sure of their people to harmful theological 
radiation."

1963 STATEMENT

The 1963 statement of faith was adopted 
to calm troubled waters. Some thought the 
Bible plank meant inerrancy; others felt 
free to take broader views, teaching and 
publishing theories of biblical criticism 
that alarmed inerrantists.

The first big skirmish erupted in San 
Francisco in 1970 when inerrantists per
suaded messengers to ban a new commentary 
on Genesis until it was rewritten. Two 
years later the inerrantist bloc was rebuf
fed in Philadelphia when the convention re
fused to recall the completed twelve-volume 
Broadman series.

A small group of inerrantists countered 
by organizing the Baptist Faith and Message 
Fellowship (BFMF), named for the 1963 state
ment. They chose as their leader William 
A. Powell, a former employee of the Home Mis
sion Board, best known for his work in com
munity surveys and bus ministries. Powell 
started the independent Southern Baptist 
Journal and setoutto "expose the liberals" 
by "documenting" their writings.

Denominational leaders cried censorship. 
Some inerrantists backed away, feeling that 
Powell was wielding a meat ax.

One of the BFMF's early directors was 
Adrian Rogers, pastor of Bellevue Baptist 
Church (Memphis TN), largest SBC congrega
tion east of the Mississippi River. In 1975 
the BFMF supported inerrantist Jaroy Weber 
for the SBC presidency and Rogers for head 
of the pre-convention pastor's conference. 
Both were elected, but Weber who turned out 
to be a middle-of-the-roader, did not press 
inerrancy during two terms in office. 
Rogers invited a flock of inerrantist prea
chers to address the 1977 pastors' confer
ence, bringing complaints that the inerran
tists had taken over the pre-convention 
rally.

SBC bylaws preclude third terms for of
ficers. Rogers had considered running for 
the *77-'78 convention presidency but was 
branded "divisive" by some denominational 
editors. Instead, he nominated BFMF mem
ber Jerry Vines, pastor of the large Dauphin 
Way Church, Mobile, AL. Denominational 
workers and moderates feared Vines might 
start a heresy hunt and split the SBC; they 
backed Jimmy Allen, pastor of First Church 
San Antonio. Allen, who had the confidence 
of many inerrantists, won handily.

Allen promoted the SBC's Bold Mission 
Thrust, to proclaim the Gospel world-wide 
by 2000 A.D. Powell and the BFMF lost fav
or and many felt the inerrancy issue had 
been put to rest.

MISSOURI

But controversy flared in Missouri the 
following November when Eldon Johnson, 
Dean of Religious Life at William Jewell 
College (Liberty, M0) and a strong iner
rantist, was fired for "disloyalty". John
son told friends the real reasons were his 
orthodox stands. Among them, stating that 
the professor of religion did not believe 
in a personal devil; inviting W.A. Criswell 
pastor of First Church, Dallas, to speak at 
the College's annual pastor's conference; 
and scheduling Francis Schaeffer's film 
series for students.

Stung by Johnson's firing, inerrantists 
brought a resolution to the 1978 Missouri 
Baptist Convention calling for "academic 
responsibility and doctrinal integrity" in 
state Baptist schools and exhorting trustees 
to employ only teachers who believe "in the 
inerrancy of the original(Bible)manuscripts, 
the existence of a personal devil and a li
teral Hell, the actual existence of a pri- 
mevial couple named Adam and Eve,the liter
al occurence of the miracles as recorded in 
the Bible, the virgin birth and bodily re
surrection, and the personal return of the 
Lord Jesus". This was adopted by a more 
than two to one majority.

HOUSTON

In Missouri and elsewhere, inerrantists 
were quietly girding for battle in Houston 
when the popular Allen would be ineligible 
for re-election. Led by Texas State Appeals 
Court Judge Paul Pressler and Paige Patter
son, they promoted advance meetings in 
fifteen states "to discuss how we can help 
the leadership know what the majority feels 
about the reliability of the Scriptures" 
and to secure a broader convention leader
ship role for "those committed to biblical 
inerrancy."

News of the meetings leaked to denomina
tional editors before convention time. 
Most denounced the rallies as political. 
Said Jack L. Gritz of the Oklahoma Baptist 
Messenger: "Such maneuvering ..is an in
sult to the intelligence, integrity, and 
ability of the messengers who will be coming 
from their churches to the Houston conven
tion ... (the inerrantists) should never be 
permitted to take over the elected posts 
and organizational structure of the conven
tion ... When I get to Houston, as soon as 
I find out who the clique's candidates are 
— regardless of who — then I shall vote 
fore someone else."

OPENING SALVOS

The inerrantists fired the opening salvos 
at the pre-convention pastors' conference. 
Rogers attacked the editors for their un
qualified support of seminaries and denomi
national agencies. Every Baptist Church 
with an excellent track record in annual 
baptisms, he said, "is a conservative, 
Bible-believing church" with pastors who 
"believe in the inerrant, infallible Word 
of God. Inerrancy is not the only ingred
ient, but it is the basic ingredient.

Evangelist James Robison, fresh from a 
court battle over his TV program in Dallas, 
warned that if Southern Baptists tolerate 
liberalism, "we will be guilty of the death 
of the convention. Without the Bible you 
have no message ... no evangelism."

But it was W.A. Criswell who evoked the 
loudest cheers when he announced, "We will 
have a great time here if for no other rea
son than to elect Adrian Rogers as our 
president".

The pot boiled hotter when Harold Lind- 
sell, editor emeritus of Christianity Today 
and current president of the BFMF, held a 
press conference to promote his new book, 
The Bible in the Balance (Zondervan). No
ting that the longest chapter in his book 
dealt with liberalism in SBC seminaries, 
Lindsell gave names and quotes to prove his 
point.

He also cited a doctrinal survey of sem
inary graduates showing that an alarming 
number had departed from such evangelical 
tenets as belief in the virgin birth and 
life after death. "If I were a president 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE FIVE)



IN TOWARD INERRANCY
E, FAIR AND ACCURATE REPORT THAT WE HAVE READ OF THE HOUSTON CONVENTION. WE ARE REPRINTING THIS BY PERMISSION,

of a Southern Baptist seminary,"he declared 
"I would demand an investigation by an im
partial committee."

McCALL'S RESPONSE

Duke McCall, president of Southern Semi
nary (Louisville, KY), and an avowed oppo
nent of the BFMF, denied Lindsell's charges 
that some of his faculty were liberals and 
reportedly suggested that Lindsell was 
losing his power, i.e. becoming senile. 
Lindsell retorted that McCall was incompe
tent if he didn't know some of his profes
sors were teaching liberalism and that he 
lacked moral standards if he did know and 
failed to have them fired.

While Baptist Book Stores refused to 
sell Lindsell's new book at the convention 
exhibit, Bill Powell hawked it to messen
gers on the sidewalk outside the convention 
auditorium and distributed free copies in 
the SBC press room.

As time for election of new officers ap
proached, SBC moderates issued dire warn
ings of an impending division. William M. 
Pinson, Jr. president of Golden Gate Semi
nary (Mill Valley, CA), said the convention 
"may mark the most serious crisis" in the 
denomination "since the financial crisis of 
the Depression. Our vital signs are weak. 
Our institutions are under attack from 
within. It troubles me in my gut".

John Newport, provost of Southwestern 
Seminary (Ft. Worth TX), conceded that in
errancy was a "legitimate issue" but criti
cized those who impose twentieth century 
science "on a book God ordained to be 
written centuries ago." Lame duck President 
Jimmy Allen asked the SBC executive com
mittee to kneel and pray that the denomina
tion might not be diverted from its mission 
task.

ROGERS' ELECTION

Despite Criswell's endorsement, Rogers 
had been resisting the nomination. At 
2:30 A.M. the morning before the convention 
opened, he answered the call. "God came 
down in tears of joy as I was praying with 
two friends," he explained later. The 
friends were Paige Patterson and Jerry Vines.

When he won a majority on the first bal
lot against five opponents, there were 
gasps from stunned messengers, then a roar 
of whoops and applause from supporters. 
High above the convention floor inerrantist 
leaders embraced in sky boxes - executive 
suites loaned by business friends of Judge 
Pressler - congratulating one another.

Charges of Texas-style politics and vo
ting irregularities brought an ugly mood to 
the convention. A pastor told of sitting 
behind a man who marked eleven ballots in 
the presidential election. A registration 
clerk reported finding booklets of ballots 
on the floor "with only the second ballot 
removed" - the one used in the presidential 
voting. Officials promised an investiga
tion.

JUDGE PRESSLER

Judge Pressler's voting credentials were 
questioned when it was discovered he had 
registered as a "messenger" from a church 
where he held only honorary membership. In 
an emotional defense, he pleaded a misunder
standing of the rules. He also denied do
ing anything more to elect Rogers than had 
been done for previous presidential candi
dates.

I've always felt Southern Baptists are 
90 percent Bible-believing people," he 

said in an interview, "and that our institu
tions should be responsive to the will of 
the people. We were just trying to get 
Southern Baptists to express themselves and 
let their institutions know how they felt.

"Our activities were not unprecedented. 
The ten percent has been organized and re
organized. Look at the boards and you'll 
find they represent a very small fraction 
of our people. The 90 percent have never 
been organized at all".

President Rogers said he had not partici
pated in "any political campaign. I don't 
belong to Paige Patterson, Judge Pressler, 
or anybody. I belong to the Lord Jesus 
Christ."

He did not favor a "witch hunt" of "li
beralism" in SBC seminaries, but would sup
port an investigation by a "fair and balan
ced committee". He vowed to be "trans
parent" and to "set a positive tone as your 
president. I am not against anyone or any
thing except the devil and sin. But I'll 
always be in favor of any (teacher) being 
replaced when it is proven by his admission 
that he doesn't believe the Bible to be the 
Word of God."

When questioned by denominational edi
tors, Rogers admitted his close connection 
to non-Southern Baptist schools. He said 
that Mid-America Seminary, with a faculty 
of former SBC seminary professors who be
lieve in inerrancy, had met in his church 
before finding other quarters. His church 
would continue to give $3,000 a month to 
the school, Rogers declared.

He also conceded that he was a trustee 
of Luther Rice Seminary. He did not men
tion his membership on the Executive Com
mittee of the World Evangelism Foundation, 
which some see as competition to the SBC 
Foreign Mission Board.

"These unaffiliated seminaries," Rogers 
said, "are a monument to our failures as 
Southern Baptists. Luther Rice would not 
have a breath of a chance if the six South- 
ern Baptist seminaries were committed to 
inerrancey".

During his press conference Rogers also 
noted that Wayne Dehoney, a past SBC presi
dent from Kentucky, had introduced a motion 
reaffirming the Bible to be "truth without 
any mixture of error."

"I wish Dehoney would be more specific in 
what he means by 'the Bible is truth, with
out any mixture of error...' If they mean 
the truth of the Bible is true, that's non
sensical. The truth of anything is true."

After the conference Dehoney huddled 
with Rogers and then returned to the con
vention platform. "My interpretation and 
his", Dehoney said,"is that in the original 
autographs God's revelation was perfect and 
without error- doctrinally, historically, 
scientifically, and philosophically ... I 
bring that and ask you to support it."

Before Dehoney presented his motion, In- 
errantist Larry Lewis, pastor of Tower 
Grove Chruch in St. Louis, largest SBC con
gregation in Missouri, had offered a "doc
trinal integrity" resolution similar to the
one passed in 1978 by the Missouri Baptist 
Convention. Upon hearing Dehoney's inter
pretation he cheerfully consented to with
draw his motion.

Herschel Hobbs, a past SBC president and 
chairman of the committee that had drafted 
the 1963 statement on the Bible, said the 
Dehoney-Rogers explanation was what his 
group had in mind. "I support the Dehoney 
motion and the position of our president
elect Adrian Rogers", he said.

"I want to make this statement for 
clarification. I've received many letters 
asking what the committee meant by the

Bible is truth without any mixture of error 
— if that included the entire Bible or just 
the part that is truth. Obviously we had 
reference to the original manuscripts,but 
we accept that by faith, not by sight ........
The committee understood and so recommended 
to this convention, and the convention adop
ted it, understanding that to include the 
whole Bible."

Dehoney's motion was accepted by a siz
able margin. But the session was poorly 
attended. That evening the convention moved 
to the Astrodome for a Bold Mission Thrust 
rally where 1100 mission volunteers knelt 
for a service of commitment and dedication . 
After a stirring message by Billy Graham, 
another 1100 persons came forward.

In the exhiliration of the Astrodome 
meeting and the press of the final <lday's 
business, the triumph of the inerrantists 
was overlooked by most until near the con
vention's close.

Around 6 P.M. Larry Lewis entered the 
press room smiling and claiming that the in
errantists were going home with two great 
victories. When he cited the Dehoney reso
lution a reporter stated that it cohtaiiindd 
nothing new. "I wasn't on the floor when 
it was adopted," the reporter explained, 
"You can read the report given by Baptist 
Press."

Lewis dropped a tape of the convention's 
proceedings next to the reporter's type
writer. "Baptist Press didn't tell the 
whole story. Play this on your machine and 
then tell me what you think." In it was 
the interpretation inerrantists had been 
seeking for years.

The astonished reporter asked a repre
sentative of Baptist Press about the omission 
and was told "the man assigned to cover the 
Dehoney motion had been pulled off to do 
another story ... his replacement hadn't 
known all the facts."

When the reporter suggested that Baptist 
Press rewrite the Dehoney story, the offi
cial declined. "The folks in the pews 
don't care about all that detail."

"You'd better believe they care." the 
reporter warned.

Thus the clarification of what is meant 
by "truth without error" did not go to de
nominational publications.

INERRANCY LEADERS ELATED

Inerrancy leaders were elated. "Histor
ically and scientifically without error are 
the key words," declared Larry Lewis.

"This means the liberal professors can't 
play semantic gymnastics and say this is not 
true," said Fred Powell, a pastor from Ex
celsior Springs, M0. "We can take this to 
trustees and get.something done. This is 
the fine line where we will stop the theo
logical erosion in our denomination."

Adrian Rogers is expected to use his 
power to appoint inerrantists to the inaor- 
tant committee on committees. This commit
tee nominates the committee on boards > iich 
in turn selects trustees for agencies. Be
cause he can serve only two terms, R jers 
can influence only a minority of tr tee 
nominations. The inerrantists will ha to 
elect another of their company to the p si- 
dency if they wish to gain trustee major- es. 
Their opponents know this and are d er- 
mined to elect a moderate at the 81 on- 
vention in Los Angeles.

"We'll have an advantage there", Bap
tist state editor said privately. "Th in
errantists cannot afford to bring as lany 
supporters to L.A. as they did to Hou ton. 
Institutional people are on expense acc unts 
and will be there in force."



CHEAP SHOTS 
AHO

DIRTY
BY ROBERT

We thought that cheap shots and dirty 
tricks had gone out with the Watergate Era, 
but we find that they are still very much 
with us in the Baptist Press. They were 
very much in evidence before the recent 
Convention in Houston.

ALVIN SHACKLEFORD, Editor of the ^Baptist 
and Reflector of Tennessee presented us with 
the most glaring and disgusting dirty trick 
with his pre-Convention article called, 
"Cicero's Comment". It was a satirical ar
ticle in which he actually named conserva
tive men who may have been considered for 
the Presidency such as Homer Lindsey Jr., 
Bailey Smith,Richard Jackson,Adri an Rogers, 
John Bisagno and Jerry Vines in a uncompli
mentary way and printed what he supposed was 
the percentage of their respective budgets 
which were given to the Cooperative Program. 
All of their churches are mammoth and rapidly 
growing churches with huge budgets but 
Shackleford omitted naming the dollar amount 
given to the Cooperative Program from those 
churches. It was obvious that Schackleford 
was endorsing Bill Self and James Pleitz as 
Presidential candidates.

KENNETH CHAFIN, who formerly served on 
the faculties of both Southwestern Seminary 
and Southern Seminary and who is now Pastor 
of the South Main Baptist Church of Houston 
publicly compared Paige Patterson to a 
Charlie McCarthy for Dr. Criswell.

JIMMY ALLEN termed an honest effort headed" 
by Paige Patterson and Paul Pressler to net 
conservative men to go to the Convention as 
the work of Satan. Also, by adroit sugges
tion he endorsed Don Touchton for the Office 
of Second Vice-President over Homer Lindsey 
while he was actually presiding at the Con
vention. Just before the vote was taken he 
made a derogatory remark about Pastors of 
"super churches" and a glowing remark about 
Donald Touchton who was pastor of a smaller 
church, conservative men are quite happy

TRICKS
M. TENERY
with Touchton because he is a conservative 
and a member of the Baptist Faith and Mes
sage Fellowship. But the indorsement of a 
Candidate by the presiding officer is dis
gusting.

CHAUNCY DAILEY, Editor of the Western 
Recorder of Kentucky campaigned against the 
election of a President who believes in 
inerrancy in a pre-Convention editorial 
which was reprinted in the June 9 issue of 
the Biblical Recorder. In that editorial 
he actually said, "We don’t need an inerran
cy President".

MARSE GRANT, Editor of the Biblical 
Recorder, endorsed the Vice-Presidents -as 
Presidential candidates in his June 9 Editor
ial when he said, "Experience and maturity 
in Denominational affairs are likely to be 
on the minds of the Messengers. Both of the 
Vice-Presidents have these qualities ..." 
That is nothing more than an endorsement 
from the man who was vehemently lashing out 
at the activities of the conservative men 
prior to the Convention.

A great many Editors who are lashing out 
in blind and mindless fury at the election 
of Adrian Rogers actual 1 ycampaigned against 
anyone committed to inerrancy before the 
Convention began.

According to a recent Associated Press Re
lease from Raleigh, Marse Grant "estima
ted that between $50,000 and $100,000 was 
spent on dinners and lodging for delegates 
by Rogers’ supporters". This is a cheap 
shot that is absolutely false, irresponsi
ble and unwarranted. The people who voted 
for Rogers went to the Convention just like 
they always do. They were either sent by 
their local churches, paid their own way, 
or were on expense accounts from agencies 
or instituttions which they serve.Of course, 
when a false charge like this is released, 
the real truth never catches up with it 
entirely. An apology should be forthcoming.

RMT

MOODY’S DENIAL 
BY ROBERT M. TENERY

We have been told that Dr. Dale \Moody, 
Professor of Christian Theology at Southern 
Baptist Theological Seminary in Louisville 
has "categorically denied" that he disrupted 
the services at the Ninth and 0 Baptist 
Church in Louisville as was reported in the 
last issue of Baptist United News.

I want the readers of this paper to know 
that I listened to a tape of the service 
twice before I wrote the article and that 
it is very, very clear that Dr. Moody dis
rupted the Services at the Ninth and 0 
Baptist Church on June 19. I also checked 
with Pastor Laverne Butler concerning the 
accuracy of the article. He stated that 
the article was correct except that he 
would have reservations about using the 
word "repeatedly". He said that Dr. Moody 
interrupted his message only twice. Of 
course, a second interruption is a repeat. 
Pastor Butler also stated that there were 
five incidences with Dr. Moody at the church 
that evening including those before and 
after the service and the interruptions 
during the message.

We also have copies in hand of written 
statements that Dr. Moody has made about 
the service which confirm the fact that he 
did disrupt the services. We have come 
upon a dangerous time when denominational 
employees can go into the services of < 
local Baptist Chruch and disrupt the 
services because they disagree with tije pas
tor and then be excused for it. Our pulpits 
must remain free. Of course, I disagree 
with some pastors concerning their doctrine 
or other positions they may hold but I have 
no right to go into their churches and 
disrupt their services because I disagree 
with them even though they may be attack
ing positions that I hold. It may never 
be forthcoming but Dr. Moody owes the 
Pastor and Congregation of the Ninth and 0 
Baptist Church an apology.

RMT
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"BOLD MISSION? THRUST’’ BY HORACE W HALL

Much is being said these days about the 
need of Churches giving to and promoting 
"Bold Mission Thrust", about how we need to 
increase our cooperative giving to meet the 
growing needs. We are being told that un
less we double our gifts to Missions by 
1982 "Bold Mission" will become a "cheap 
slogan" that will "rise up to haunt us". 
However, there are other factors which must 
be considered: factors that must begin at 
the top echelon of our Denomination and 
State Convention and must show positive 
action if Bold Mission Thrust is to be more 
than another Madison Avenue sales pitch.

First, we need to have a denominational 
"Sunset Act" by our leadership, Boards 
and Committees, openly examining thoroughly 
our Cooperative Program priorities. Each 
organization, program, and position in our 
Convetnion, beginning at the State Level, 
should be evaluated on its present merit, 
not on past performance or record of achiev- 
ment. There should be no sacred cows to Higher Education,

which we owe unmerited allegiance merely 
because they have served well in the past 
or because of nostalgic loyalty. Every 
organization should begin each year with a 
zero balance on the merit ledger as well as 
on the financial ledger and prove its wor
thiness based on its present contribution 
to our immediate priorities, namely at this 
time, "Bold Mission Evangelism". To con
tinue to maintain programs, departments, 
organizations, and or personnel on the bas
is of past performance is to deplete our 
resources and dilute our effort.

Secondly, we in North Carolina ought to 
begin to be honest with Mr. Average Baptist 
who really believes his Cooperative dollar 
is going primarily to missions when in fact 
only 23.W of each dollar is allocated to 
Home and Foreign Missions combined. On the 
other hand 25.3% is going to support six 
colleges and one university. While it is 
true that we as Baptists believe in Christian 

it is evident that this 

is disproportionate allocation in the era 
of "Bold Mission Thrust". We have recently 
become shockingly aware that we are paying 
too high a price for too little return on 
investments whose first loyalty is to self 
interest and not to the Baptist Faith and 
Message as adopted by our Convention more 
than once. If we are to be successful in 
Bold Mission Evangelism then we must be sure 
we are producing Bold Evangelists, that we 
hold fast the faith of those giants of the 
past who dared believe God’s Word as "iner
rant truth, without mixture of error", 
rather than believe that it "contains truth 
without mixture of error". A new look must 
be made to insure that our Cooperative 
gifts are primarily Missions Gifts, not 
being diverted to causes that are mere 
duplication of secular activities.

It is time a new look be given to a 
motion made at a recent convention by Dr. 
Cecil Sherman to increase the precentage 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE EIGHT)



EDITORIALS . b y ttittr m. rmcfy 
THE WAKE FOREST PROPOSAL

We believe that the much touted and pub- meaningless. They have been used in the 
licized proposal of the Campbell Committee11 past to lull Baptists into a sense of com
as a solution to the tensions between the placency but they didn’t keep Wake Forest 
Baptist State Convention and Wake Forest from defying the Convention. Of course, 
is a poor one. Basically, the proposal Frank Campbell is stressing the "covenant 
provides that Wake Forest will no longer relationship" which sounds good but it is 
participate in Co-operative Program Gifts really meaningless so far as any legally 
as such but churches can vote for the Univ- binding provision.
ersity to continue to receive 6.04% of its1
Co-operative Program Gifts. Churches may CONFLICT
also designate said amounts. The proposal
also provides that the Board of Trustees is The proposal basically puts the Con- 
to be composed of 36 members, 24 of whom stitution of the North Carolina Baptist 
will be North Carolina Baptists and 12 of State Convention in conflict with itself, 
whom can be members of other Christian De- The proposal contains a Constitutional 
nominations without regard to their resi- Amendment that wi11 essentially establish 
dence which means that they can be out of a separate article of the Constitution 
state. The University will select the which deals only with the Wake Forest 
Trustees who would then be elected by the Convention relationship. But this article 
Convention but the Convention would have win essentially be in conflict with 
virtually no say so as to who is elected a Article IX, B Sections 3 and 5. It is be- 
Trustee of Wake Forest. cause of the conflict between the proposal

and the present constitution that the pro- 
PRECEDENT posed article is being submitted. But if

this change is made, then we may expect
The most dangerous thing we see is pre- other institutions in future years to ask 

cedent. We have discovered that the Con- for this same kind of provision, 
vent ion has a very loose and, actually, 
haphazard relationship to the other insti- SEPARATION
tut ions except for one. For instance, our
Convention Constitution provides that "any We favor the proposal of Malbert Smith 
change in the charter of any institution that we completely separate from Wake Forest 
which would affect, al ter or change the pur- University. Any proposed "new relationship" 
pose of the institution or the relationship only promises more problems and difficul- 
of the institution or its1 Board of Trustees ties ahead. We have already been embarras- 
to the Convention shall have the prior sed in years past by actions of Wake Forest 
approval of the Convention". Of course, Trustees and policies that have been fol- 
Wake Forest has already violated this pro- lowed on campus. The present tensions have 
vision by changing its' charter without been building for 25 years. The embarras- 
prior consent of.the Convention.. Other in- sments have stretched all the way from the 
stitutions are living.in violation of this dancing issue to the appearance of porno
constitutional provision. . graphic editor Larry Flynt on campus. If

The Constitution also provides that "no we continue to maintain any kind of tie 
change of policy shall be made without se- with the University we may expect further 
curing the prior approval of the Convention embarrassments in the future. The Smith 
or its' General Board; no program shall be proposal will take two years to implement,
inaugurated which might involve the Con- First, there must be a motion that we sever
vention either directly or indirectly in a ties with Wake Forest which will be auto
debt without securing prior approval of the matically referred to the General Board
Convention". Of course, some other insti- under the provisions of Article XI I of the 
tutions have changed policies at will. Constitution. The General Board is to give 
This has been especially true in regard to the proposal a "detailed study" and bring 
the acceptance of Federal Tax Monies for jt back to the Convention the following 
institutional programs. year. The following year, we would simply

nnrMTMr urnrr delete Wake Forest from the Family of In-
OPENING WEDGE stitutions established in our Constitution.

This would amount to a Constitutional Amend-
Many men across the State feel that the ment. The action this year would take a 

Wake Forest Proposal is only an opening simple majority. The action next year 
wedge that will eventually separate the would take a two-thirds majority. In real- 
Convention from a number of other institu- ity, this would be just as quick as the 
tions. Of course, for now the other insti- Campbell proposal because Wake Forest will 
tutional heads have been whipped into line remain in the Budget through 1980 whether 
and they are saying that they are happy to we pass the proposal of the Campbell Com- 
remain in the family of Convention Institu- mittee or the Malbert Smith Motion.
tions under the present conditions. But, We believe that the Smith proposal of 
sadly enough, we in the Convention have complete separation is better because it 
learned that with the passing of time in- wm sever all ties and release us from 
stitutions change in their viewpoint. Pre- all entanglements from Wake Forest. It 
sidents change. Personalities change and will forestall any future embarassment over 
we really have no reason to believe that if what takes place on the Wake Forest Campus . 
we grant Wake Forest the "special rela- There are many people in our State who have 
tionship" now under consideration that strenuous objections to affairs at Wake 
other institutions will not follow suit. Forest and things that have taken place 
If other institutions desire the same kind there. They do not feel that such a Uni- 
of relationship that Wake Forest is asking versity should have any connection with the 
for, we will be hard put,morally,to make an Baptist State Convention. If the Smith 
argument against their claim because we will proposal of complete separation passes, 
have already established a precedent with Pastors can honestly tell their people that 
the Wake Forest Proposal. Yes, we have the Convention has no ties whatever with 
heard all the pious arguments about "faith" Wake Forest. We believe that this will 
and "trust" in one another with regard to help the Co-operative Program because our 
Wake Forest but now those arguments are people will be much more ready to support

it.
The Smith proposal of separation will 

also firmly establish the position of the 
Convention with regard to our other insti
tutions and will speak volumes to them. We 
are in this predicament because the Conven
tion has failed to stand firm in years past 
with respect to Wake Forest and certain 
other institutions - all the way from moral 
issues on Campus to the acceptance of Fed
eral funds. Until the Convention takes a 
firm position, we are going to continually 
have problems with the Institutions.

ONE MAN RULE

There are other problems on the horizon. 
Some administrators of other institutions 
are making it plain that they want "one 
man rule" on campus. The Presidents of 
other institutions want their hand picked 
men placed on the Boards of Trustees who 
are appointed to supervise the College . 
It is folly for our Convention to move in 
that direction. One man can get his head 
on wrong. We have seen that happen be
fore. When the President of an institu
tion has a Board of Trustees that is pack
ed with his own hand picked men who amount 
to nothing more than "yes" men, there is 
little restraint on him if he wants to go 
off into "left field". Sometimes men de
part from their beliefs. They can get in
to a "back slidden" condition. They can 
lose sight of spiritual goals. We see it 
happen sometimes to church leaders in the 
local church. When it happens there, of 
course,we take immediate action to replace 
them. When it happens to the College Pre
sident, then it is reflected in the kind 
of faculty members appointed and the Con
vention can lose a whole institution be
cause one man gets his thinking mixed up. 
It’s time for the Convention to take ian 
unmistakable position in regard to the in
stitutions and they must know that they/ane 
strictly accountable to Baptists.

RMT

OWENS' SUPPORT
Much has been made in the secular and 

denominational press about the support of 
M.O. Owens for the proposal of the Campbell 
Committee. In an interview with Baptist 
United News, Dr. Owens stated that he is 
not "locked in" to support of the proposal. 
There are things about the proposal he does 
not like. He stated that he supported the 
proposal only because it seemed to be the 
only thing that we could pass with a two- 
thirds majority. He made it clear that he 
would much prefer complete separation wth 
Wake Forest. In fact, he stated that the 
Convention should tell all institutions that 
if they no longer want to be Baptist Insti
tutions that we would readily terminate re
lationships with any of them. He further 
stated that he had a greater concern about 
the charters of the remaining institutions 
than he did with Wake Forest because only 
one of the other institutions have honored 
the provisions of the North Carolina Con
vention Constitution.

Owens feels that a motion should be 
brought to the Convention instructing all 
the other institutions to bring their 
charters in line with the Constitutional 
provision or that Convention funds will be 
withheld and that they should be given a 
limited time to do so.



Ovens Auditorium 
Charlotte, North Carolina 
CONFERENCE SCHEDULE
Thursday Evening, October 25
James Robison presiding

Welcome 6:30 p.m.
Congregational Singing 6:35 p.m.
Prayer 6:45 p.m.
Message - JACK STANTON 6:50 p.m.
Congregational Singing 7:25 p.m.
Special Music 7:30 p.m.
Message - BAILEY SMITH 7:35 p.m.
Congregational Singing 8:10 p.m.
Offering 8:15 p.m.
Special Music 8:25 p.m.
Message - DUDLEY HALL 8:30 p.m.
Benediction

Friday Morning, October 26
James Robison presiding

Saturday Morning, October 27
James Robison presiding

Congregational Singing 9:00 a.m. Congregational Singing 9:30 a.m.
Welcome, Prayer 9:15 a.m. Prayer 9:45 a.m.
Special Music 9:25 a.m. Message - DUDLEY HALL 10:00 a.m.
Message - JACK STANTON 9:30 a.m. Congregational Singing 10:45 a.m.
Congregational Singing 10:00 a.m. Offering 10:55 a.m.
Special Music 10:15 a.m. Special Music 11:05 a.m.
Message - PAIGE PATTERSON 10:20 a.m. Message - JACK TAYLOR 11:15 a.m.
Congregational Singing 11:00 a.m. Benediction 12:00 noon
Offering 11:05 a.m.
Special Music 11:15 a.m.
Message - BAILEY SMITH 11:20 a.m. Saturday Afternoon, October 27
Benediction 12:00 noon James Robison presiding

Friday Afternoon, October 26 Congregational Singing 2:00 p.m.
James Robison presiding Prayer 2:10 p.m.

Message - T.D. HALL 2:15 p.m.
Congregational Singing 1:30 p.m. Congregational Singing 3:00 p.m.
Prayer 1:40 p.m. Offering. 3:10 p.m.
Message - PAIGE PATTERSON 1:45 p.m. Special Music 3:20 p.m.
Congregational Singing 2:20 p.m. Message - MANLEY BEASLEY 3:25 p.m.
Offering 2:30 p.m. Benediction 4:15 p.m.
Message - MARK CORTS 2:40 p.m.
Congregational Singing 
Special Music

3:15 p.m.
3:25 p.m. Saturday Evening, October 27

Message - JACK TAYLOR 3:30 p.m.
Benediction 4:15 p.m. Congregational Singing 6:30 p.m.

Prayer 6:45 p.m.
Friday Evening, October 26 Special Music

Message - DUDLEY HALL
6:50 p.m.
7:00 p.m.

Welcome 6:30 p.m. Congregational Singing 7:45 p.m.
Congregational Singing 6:35 p.m. Offering 7:55 p.m.
Prayer 6:45 p.m. Special Music 8:05 p.m.
Message - JACK TAYLOR * 6:50 p.m. Message - JAMES ROBISON 8:10 p.m.
Congregational Singing 7:25 p.m. Benediction 9:00 p.m.
Special Music 7:30 p.m.
Message - MANLEY BEASLEY 7:35 p.m. Affirming the Authority of the
Congregational Singing 8:10 p.m. WORD of GOD to strengthen the
Offering
Special Music

8:15 p.m.
8:25 p.m. Pastors and Churches through

Message - JAMES ROBISON 8:30 p.m. Evangelism . . . Preaching the
Benediction 9:15 p.m. Bible to reach America.

BOLD MISSIONS (CONTINUED FROM PAGE SIX) 
BY HORACE W. HALL

of our Cooperative gifts going directly 
to Missions. At that time there was hue 
and cry against the idea by those who said it 
would decrease our efforts in other areas 
and cripple our overall Convention work. 
If Bold Mission Evangelism is to be truly 
believa^le and is to gain the enthusiastic 
support of all our pastors and people then 
while we are doubling our mission giving 
we must sharpoy increase our percentage of 
gifts to Home and Foreign Missions. To 
simply maintain the present ratio of allo
cation of the Cooperative Program dollar 
will make “Bold Missions” only a slogan to 
stir up the people while leadership main- 
alns a business as usual attitude. This 

will not do and will doom our cause to fail
ure. All of America is growing more and 
nore hostile to leadership that cannot be 
believed and the Church is no exception, 
-ven token increases in the face of coub- 
Hng our gifts will not do, we must have 
substantial action that shows good faith, on 
the part of management.

We are aware that Dr. Cecil Ray is trying 
to do much in these areas and must be com
plimented. However, it is increasingly 
apparent that the same sources which resis
ted the Sherman motion are continuing to 
resist any change of direct mission gifts 
despite their vocal support for Bold Mis
sion giving. Let us pray that they not use 
this cause as a way to increase support of 
their pet projects lest they cry wolf once 

too often for our people will soon see 
through the smoke screen.Uniess the revival 
fire of mission evangelism is quickly evi
denced by bold cooperation in the evangelism 
effort its support will ebb and die. The 
hour has come when leadership at all levels 
must crucify the flesh of personal prefer
ence and privilege. If Bold Missions is to 
become a reality then winning the world to 
Christ must precede all other priorities in 
every area of our denominational work. We 
in the churches are waiting to see the bold
ness of our Convention and of those who 
lead.

We expect more than a challenge, we have 
had too many of those. We need more than 
direction, we have already heard the call 
of God and now look for exampleship. We 
are willing to be bold, but make us believe 
in what you are telling us about the imper
ative of evangelism, now by your actions. 
Don’t just ask for our faith support, show 
us your faith by your works, a faith that 
depicts “Bold Mission evangelism” as 
truly our first priority.

Rev. Horace W. Hall, Pastor 
Freedom Chapel 
Wilmington, N.C.

STALNECKER TERMS
CONSERVATIVES 
'FUNDAMAN1ACS’

BY ROBERT M. TENERY
Expensive and flambouyant Evangelist, 

Ed Stalnecker in a letter to the Florida 
Baptist Witness stated that the term 
"modernist" is loosely applied to anyone 
who does not agree with the "fundamaniacs" 
of our Denomination". Of course, we scarce
ly ever hear the term modernist. It is a 
term that came out of the 301s and it is 
used mostly by Independent Baptists. It is 
a term that we just never hear among South
ern Baptists anymore. But, who knows? 
Maybe Stalnecker*s criticism of the Conven
tion 1s conservatives will get him into some 
liberal churches who need a revival "effort" 
to placate the Bible believing people in 
the church who are concerned about declining 
baptisms. At any rate we don’t believe con
servative people are going to appreciate his 
nasty remark.
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